
 
 
 
 

To:  Public Service Commission of Wisconsin 

 

From:  Bill Skewes, Executive Director 

  Wisconsin Utilities Association 

 

Re:  Withdrawal of a portion of comments on Docket 1-AC-238 

 

Date:  October 15, 2013 

 

 

 

WUA withdraws the suggested revision of PSC 114.003, which read as follows. 

  

“(b) The Commission intends for non-utility owned structures to be constructed in a manner 

that complies with Volume 1, Wisconsin State Electrical Code. In this regard, the 

Commission may order the utility not to provide electric service to an end-use customer until 

the non-compliant installation has been brought into compliance with the requirements of 

Volume 1, Wisconsin State Electrical Code, though some portions of the code may not be 

directly enforceable by state agencies.” 

 

Please note the withdrawn portion of this comment is numbered as rule PSC 114.003(2)(b) in 

WUA’s suggested wording. Because WUA suggested Parts (a) and (b) of this be sequentially 

reversed, the rule was numbered PSC 114.003(2)(a) in the PSC proposed rulemaking. I point 

this out simply so this request to withdraw a portion of the comment is correctly interpreted.  

 

The remaining WUA comments to proposed rule PSC 114-003 are editorial and should be 

retained for editorial purposes 
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